 Official Minutes of the Ceylon City Council – 5.13.2025
A regular meeting was duly called to order by Mayor Perkins at 6:00 p.m. Councilmembers present: Lon Oelke, Tiffany Marlin, Terry Muller and Wayne Walter. Also Present: Angie Ziemer, Kathy Bremer, Sharon Rosen – Sentinel Newspaper, Travis Winter- Bolton & Menk, Mary Muller – City Clerk Treasurer and Jim Plumhoff – City Works.
Pledge of Allegiance
Consent Agenda: April Financial Report and May Bills. Motion by Oelke, Seconded by Marlin. Carried 5-0.
Public Comment – No Comments
Regular Agenda:
1. Motion by Oelke, Seconded by Marlin to approve April 8, 2025 Minutes. Carried 5-0.
2. Approval of MNDOT funds investing at Edward Jones. Motion by Oelke, Seconded by Muller. Carried 5-0.
3. Approval of three building permits. Motion by Muller, Seconded by Oelke. Carried 5-0.
4. Discussion of property located at 110 N Center Street. Councilmembers will submit list of items to be cleaned up to Clerk. Letter will be sent to property owner giving them fourteen days to remove items. City will enforce ordinance.
5. Council discussed Dresden Street properties. The city will have Jetter Clean camera the service lines to find any issues with connection. The homeowners will be responsible for repair if found not connected in compliance with the city code. The city will repair problem if it falls on the city. Motion by Muller, Seconded by Oelke to move forward with the project. Carried 5-0.
6. Resolution 2025-4 Refuse Cost Increase    The cost adjustment will begin June 1, 2025. The increase for 96 - gallon cart is .82, 64 – gallon cart is .70, 32 – gallon cart is .52 and all recycling carts .34. Motion by Oelke, Seconded by Marlin to approve Resolution 2025-4. Carried 5-0.
City Employee Reports:
City Clerk will be using her PTO hours on May 22, 23 & 27. City Hall will be closed from the 22nd through the 27th. City Works Employee reported on seeding of property located on Railroad Street. He discussed the removal of scrap pontoon. Council asked Clerk to contact tow company and have it removed as he has had ample time to remove.
City Council Reports:
Councilwoman Marlin told council that she will be taking the secretary position for the Fire Association starting in July.
There being no more business it was motioned by Walter, Seconded by Oelke to adjourn at 7:10 p.m. Carried 5-0.
Next Regular meeting will be held on Tuesday June 10, 2025 at 6:00 p.m. in the council room.

Mary M Muller
Clerk Treasurer
